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New Year—a new chapter, new verse, or just the same old story? 

Ultimately we write it. The choice is ours.                                                                                  

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Happy New Year 

On behalf of my colleagues, please accept our very best wishes for a happy new year in 2023. Last 
year, for all its challenges, is over and we can look ahead. Clearly, “happy new year” means different 
things to different people, and in a school context one thinks immediately of students in exam years, 
and those who will be at transition points in September. But we want all of our students to have a 
happy, safe and successful new year, and whatever the challenges 2023 might throw at us, will do 
our best to achieve this. 

Year 11 Parents’ Evening  

Mentioning exam years, just a reminder that the important Parents’ Evening for Year 11 is next 
Thursday. If you have any queries, please contact grantp@clystvale.org 

New Year’s resolutions 

It’s that time of the year when many people look backwards over the past year, and forward to the 
new one. As an organisation, 2022 was a successful year for Clyst Vale, but not perfect. We are    
concerned that the minority of students who are not “on-side” is growing, and therefore it is time to 
reaffirm our basic expectations for all students. We will start fairly simply: for the first two weeks, 
we expect to see students wearing ties properly, shirts tucked in, and being properly equipped for 
lessons. On the last point, if a family is struggling financially, please let us know in confidence.      
Students need to be organised and focused: they are coming to school not a youth club, and we     
appreciate parental support with this. We are also tightening-up (not changing) the 3-stage       
classroom behaviour approach to ensure greater consistency. 

You will receive a separate letter about all this from Mr Sutton, which will go into more detail. I 
must reassure parents that we will not be introducing a “Ready to Learn” policy or approach;        
indeed, we will not really be implementing anything new. We will be returning to higher                 
expectations, and ensuring our existing systems work more effectively. 



 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

Please keep your child at home if unwell 

I expect you’ll have seen this in the media in the last few days. It’s common sense, really. Flu, covid, 
Strep A infections are all high, alongside the NHS under great strain, so the UKHSA has given clear 
advice. Prof Susan Hopkins, the UKHSA chief medical adviser, said: "If your child is unwell and has a 
fever, they should stay home from school or nursery until they feel better and the fever has              
resolved." She also stressed the importance of washing hands and catching coughs and sneezes in 
tissues. 

Staff Changes 

Starting this term, we welcome the following new colleagues and wish them every success during 
their time at Clyst Vale: 

o Zoe Beard joins us as part-time Art teacher, covering Claire Wakefield’s maternity leave; 

o Lewis Hayne and Katrina Prew both join as Teaching Assistants; 

o Phoebe Earl and Phoebe Woodley join us as Finance Apprentices; 

o And we also welcome back Lucy Southard to the Library after a long period of absence due to      
serious back problems! 

When can we expect the Ofsted report? 

My best guess is that it will be published at some point in the week beginning Monday 16th January. 
All parents and carers will be sent a copy. 

What’s happening about teacher strikes ? 

I’m sorry that I don’t have any “inside track” beyond anything you may pick up in the media. The 
teacher and (unusually) headteacher unions have balloted members on industrial action up to and 
including strike action, but we do not know the results of the ballots. At present, there are many   
possible scenarios, and no clear answers to what exactly will happen and when. Please be assured 
that I will make sure you are kept fully informed. 

Edulink and contacting the College: important 

Please do not address emails, or replies to Edulink messages, to Edulink@clystvale.org. It is an        
unmonitored mailbox and will not be picked up or go to anyone. Parents/carers need to reply to    
Edulink messages via the app, online, or via email, as this will then be directed to the staff member 
who sent the message to you. Or, please contact the relevant school ATHOS or the teacher. ·  

There is also a contact form and details here: http://www.clystvale.org/contact-us/ 

Short week, short Newsletter! 

Best wishes, 

 

 

Kevin Bawn 



STUDENTS OF THE WEEK 

RED SCHOOL 

7RDF n/a 

7RTM n/a 

8RBAT n/a 

8RHSP  n/a 

9RSGA n/a 

9RZB n/a 

10RAO  n/a 

10RMAH  n/a 

11RER  n/a 

11RGG  n/a 

GREEN SCHOOL 

7GLT n/a 

7GLT n/a 

8GCMC n/a 

8GIM n/a 

9GABr n/a 

9GDH n/a 

10GAW n/a 

10GGT n/a 

11GHE n/a 

11GSW n/a 

YELLOW SCHOOL 

7YBH  Beatrice Marshall 

7YGG  n/a 

8YMBR   n/a 

8YTZI   n/a 

9YPNE n/a 

9YSS n/a 

10YDST Lenny Bolt 

10YSP Amy Clark 

11YMPR n/a 

11YNS  n/a 



CALENDAR DATES 

Do you use Twitter? Then why not follow us @clystvale to find out what’s going on in the 
College community. 

DATE EVENT 

Monday 9th January Fourth Monkey Theatre Company  

(Y11 Drama & Y12/13 Performing Arts) 

Thursday 12th January Y11 Parents Evening 

Saturday 14th—Sunday 15th January Ten Tors Overnight 2 

Monday 13th to Friday 17th February 2023 HALF TERM 

Monday 3rd April to Monday 17th April EASTER HOLIDAY 

Friday 21st July 2023 LAST DAY OF SUMMER TERM ( Note Early finish 2pm) 

 











 
Attendance, Absence and 

Requests for Absence 
 

Please let the College know of any absence on the first day it occurs. 
If the absence continues beyond the first day, please contact the College on each 

subsequent day of absence, too. To comply with safeguarding obligations, we cannot 
simply assume a student's sickness absence is ongoing; we need to be certain that the 

reason for absence is due to continuing illness. 
 

If you do not notify the College, then we will make contact with you to identify the reason 
for absence. This is important as it helps to reduce unauthorised absences and truancy. 

 
Please note, the College may ask you to provide medical proof if a student is absent from 

College due to illness. 
 

Medical Appointments 
We encourage students to maximise their levels of attendance; research indicates a direct 

link between attendance and examination performance. The timing of many medical 
appointments means that often students can attend school first, and return afterwards. 
By doing so, students minimise missed learning whilst keeping their attendance levels as 

high as possible. Therefore, we ask that parents/carers send their child into school for 
morning registration, even when a medical appointment takes place in the middle of the 
morning. Similarly, appointments scheduled for the afternoon should, where possible, be 
arranged after Period 4 - during lunchtime. Students are encouraged to return to school 

after a lunchtime appointment, if they can. 
 

Thank you for your support in helping your child maximise their attendance and learning. 
 

For Years 7 - 11 Absences 
Please ring: 

Sharon Leaman/Racheal Long (Attendance Officers) 
Direct line: 01392 463911 

Email: studentabsence@clystvale.org 
 

For Year 12 - 13 Absences 
Please ring Sue Voysey—Assistant to Head of Post 16 

Direct line: 01392 462697 
Email: voyseys@clystvale.org 

Copying in Head of Sixth Form: haynesc@clystvale.org  



COLLEGE DRESS 

Clyst Vale aims to maintain a simple pattern of College dress to promote a clear sense of identity and 
enable students to come sensibly dressed, at reasonable cost, for a range of learning activities. If a 
student is improperly dressed, correct uniform will be provided for that day or the student may be sent 
home to change his/her clothing, at the discretion of the Principal. If parents are in any doubt about the 
suitability of an item of uniform they should check with the College before buying it. 
 
 Uniform for all students in Years 7 to 11 
• White collared shirt 
• School colour tie 

• Clyst Vale V-neck jumper with College logo. 
• Boys trousers - Banner Slimbridge (Black)/Banner  Falmouth (Black). 

• Girls trousers - Trutex GTN (2 pocket black)/David Luke DL965 black). 
• Skirts - Blue Tartan and knee length 

• Trutex Senior stitched down/Taylor Tartan (blue) skirt and may be worn no more than 2" above the 
knee.  Knee length black tailored shorts may be worn. 

• Black sturdy shoes or all black trainers. 
• White socks or black tights with skirts. 

• Clyst Vale reversible jacket or other outdoor coat. 
 
 
All uniform and PE Kit can be purchased from Thomas Moore, Exeter.  Thomas Moore offers both a personal 
service in their shop and also the opportunity to order on line at www.thomasmooretoymaster.co.uk 
 
 
• Eyebrow jewellery, facial, tongue, nose and lip studs are not permitted. 
• Leather jackets, all denim garments and all hoodies are not permitted. 

• Hats should not be worn indoors. 
• Outer coats should be predominantly plain in colour and without large logos. 

• A plain white t-shirt or vest may be worn under the shirt. 
• On health and safety grounds, shoes should be appropriate for a work place. Flipflops, open toes, 

Uggs, Dr Martens (or equivalent) are not permitted. 
• Jewellery may be worn, providing it is not excessive or potentially hazardous. However, it is a legal 

requirement that all jewellery must be removed before undertaking sporting activities. It is the 
responsibility of the wearer to do this. 

 
The Principal, in consultation with the Governors of the College, will decide on the suitability of the 
appearance of a student attending the College - extreme hair styles, of either cut or colour, are not 
permitted. 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

Principal: Kevin Bawn, BA PhD 

Address: Clyst Vale Community College, Station Road, Broadclyst, Exeter, Devon 

EX5 3AJ 

Tel: 01392 461407  Email: admin@clystvale.org    Web: www.clystvale.org      

Library: 01392 464010  


